PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 30th AUGUST  2012

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Mary Raha, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: John and Jean Ellerton, Peter and Christine Axe, Alan Bell, Janice Cressey

Chairman, Peter Axe, opened meeting.

Apologies: Brian and Janice Pike, Barbara Bolton

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

New Building

Building work well on way now and beginning to take shape.   Practice just waiting for computers and telephones to be moved and carpets to be fitted on the new side.  Practice thinks we should be using new consulting rooms in another month and then the old side of building can be sealed off for building work to start there.  Hope that work will be complete for the winter.

PCT financial dept. coming to see GP’s re cost rent for new building on Friday.

Practice hoping to increase list size with extra rooms and possibly employ another GP or possibly become a training practice to utilise the extra space.

Prescription online update

Has been very successful – Angela registering patients nearly everyday for the service and has made a difference to the phone line.  Will make sure there is a prominent poster in reception advertising online scripts so patients are aware.

Phone Lines

Discussion around the phone lines and possible alternatives.  Unfortunately the practice is unable to offer more lines as it is difficult to man three different phones at all times so for now will stay with existing phone arrangement but will have more extensions to incorporate the new building. Patients attending were happy with this arrangement and agreed that better to have engaged tone and call back than to be placed in a queue which the patients have to pay for.

PPG Agenda

Again if any of the members of the PPG would like anything adding to the agenda for discussion at any future meetings please let Angela know beforehand.

Any other business

· Dr Rajkumar informed the group that Mrs Raha is retiring shortly and thanked her for her long service and dedication to the practice.  Mrs Raha in return thanked the patients for attending the PPG meetings and their input into the practice.

· Mrs Ellerton enquired whether the practice had a district nurse attached to the practice - The district nurses are based at Church Lane Surgery under NLAG Community Services but are at the end of a phone for any queries and provide a very efficient service; their support relieves bed pressure at the hospital.  The practice does employ their own midwife to provide a service with continuity for pregnant ladies.

· Mr Bell spoke of the new CAT/MRI scanner at Scunthorpe General Hospital and said what an excellent service it provided – now taking 20 seconds rather than 20 minutes.  The mobile van would go in the next couple of weeks.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th November 2012 at 12.30pm.

